GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING MAY 16TH, 2022

Chairman Roy Ballard called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present were Ben Fox, Paul Hodge, Robert Morgan, Chuck Spradlin, County Counselor Paul Dean and County Clerk Kathy Robison.

Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Fox moved to approve May 9, 2022 Minutes, as written. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Road and Bridge Report:

- Ballard informed Chrisman that the Beeman Bridge needs repair.
- Ballard reported receiving a bid from Lomar for the township dinner, at a cost of \$14.00 per plate for 85 people.

Fox moved to approve the bid from Lomar, to provide food for the Township dinner, at a cost of \$14.00 per plate for 85 people. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

- Chrisman is actively looking for another emulsions manufacturer.
- County crews are helping Pleasant Grove Township with grading.

Commissioners noted that residents should call Road and Bridge prior to contacting commissioners pertaining to road/bridge issues.

Commissioners reviewed fee reports. No decisions were made.

Morgan moved to approve payables in the amount of \$211,241.36. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Fox moved to approve payroll in the amount of \$124,013.22. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

A brief discussion ensued regarding the vacant opening for Lane township trustee.

Linda Snyder introduced the new executive director with SCKEDD, Marc Howell. Howell provided a packet consisting of things happening in Greenwood County.

Fox moved to approve a ten-minute executive session for personnel, with Doug Williams and Levi Vinson. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0. Meeting reconvened at 10:00 a.m. No decisions were made.

Commissioners made the decision to form a hiring committee for the Fire Chief position; this committee consists of Levi Vinson, Chuck Spradlin, Ben Fox, Brian Mongeau, Heath Samuels and Doug Williams will be a consultant for said committee.

Emergency Management Supervisor Levi Vinson presented commissioners with the job application for the Fire Chief position for approval. Applications need to be received by May 23rd, 2022.

Hodge moved to approve the Fire Chief application/job description. Ballard seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Vinson informed commissioners that he needs approval/signatures to join the Incident Support Program.

Spradlin moved to approve Vinson to join the Incident Support Program. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Ballard noted that the zoning board and Lane Township both have vacant positions.

Fox moved to adjourn at 10:10 a.m. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING MAY 16TH, 2022

ATTEST: Nathy Kobison, County Clerk

Roy Ballard, Ghairman

Ben Fox, Vice Chairman

Chuck Spradlin, Member

Paul Hodge, Member

Robert Joe Morgan Robert Joe Morgan, Member